## Monday, November 9th, 1936

The regular semi-monthly meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held on the above date in the Y.M.C.A. at 8 P.M. There were seventeen members in attendance.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The Treasurer's report was approved as follows: - Bal. on hand from the last meeting \$ 2.57; Receipts \$ .50; Expenditures \$ 1.18 leaving a balance on hand to date of \$ 1.89.

Al. F. Witmer, chairman of the executive committee, reported on the list of delinquents and advised that dues notices be sent out and memers failing to pay their dues and who are in arrears for more than a year shall be suspended.

President Steigerwalt named the following to serve on the nominating committee - Al. Witmer, Chr., Richard Eager and Donald Witmer.

An application for membership for Rev. H.S. Shelley, 646 W. Chestnut St (proposed by Dr. Blankenship) was received.

It was thought best to postpone the auction scheduled for this meeting until the next meeting due to the poor attendance caused by civic activities. Copies of the American Stamp Journal and Linprint's Weekly were distributed as favors from the publishers.

A letter of thanks for a boys "Y" membership donated by Al. Witmer in the name of the Club was received from James Dixon.

President Steigerwalt gave a very interesting and educational talk on his recent trip to Mexico giving first hand information of the "changing times" and postal news. As there was no further business the meeting was then adjourned.

L. Raymond Hushey Sec'y.